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1           MS. SILVEY:  Good morning.  My name is

2 Patricia W. Silvey.  I am the Deputy Assistant

3 Secretary for Operations for the Mine Safety and

4 Health Administration, and I will be the moderator

5 of this public hearing on MSHA's proposed rule on

6 criteria and procedures for the assessment of civil

7 penalties.

8           On behalf of Assistant Secretary Joseph A.

9 Main, I would like to welcome you all here today.

10 And actually this next thing I don't really have to

11 say because I see that all of you have signed the

12 attendance sheet at the back of the room.

13           I would now like to introduce the members

14 of the MSHA panel.  To my right is Sheila McConnell,

15 who is the Acting Director of the Office of

16 Standards; to my left, Brad Mantel with the

17 Department of Labor's Office of the Solicitor of the

18 Mine Safety and Health Division; and in absentia we

19 have our member Jay Mattos, who is the Director of

20 Assessments, who also played a role in the

21 development of this proposed rule.

22           MSHA published its civil penalty proposed

23 rule in the Federal Register, as many of you know,

24 on July 31st, 2014.  In response to requests from
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1 the public, MSHA is holding public hearings to

2 receive testimony and information that will help us

3 evaluate the proposed changes and develop a final

4 rule that would improve health and safety conditions

5 at mines.

6           This is the fourth and final public

7 hearing.  As many of you also know, the first

8 hearing was held in Arlington on December 4th,

9 2014; the second in Denver, Colorado, on

10 December 9th, 2014; the third hearing last week,

11 February 5th, in Birmingham, Alabama; and today is

12 the final hearing.

13           On February 10th, 2015, MSHA published a

14 notice in the Federal Register that clarifies the

15 proposed revision to the Negligence criterion;

16 clarifies the Gravity criterion; clarifies that the

17 alternative good faith reduction of an additional

18 20 percent would not be affected by a request for a

19 pre-assessment conference; and announces the

20 extension of the post-hearing comment period and the

21 close of the rule making record to March 31st,

22 2015.  I will provide further details on

23 clarifications later on in this statement.  And we

24 also have copies of the Federal Register notice in
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1 the back of the room.

2           MSHA's hearings are conducted in an

3 informal manner.  Formal rules of evidence do not

4 apply.  The hearing panel may ask questions of the

5 speakers.  The speakers may ask questions of the

6 panel.  And if you have any information, you can

7 also present any information that you have to the

8 court reporter.

9           Most of you are familiar with the civil

10 penalty process.  Under the Federal Mine Safety and

11 Health Act, which I will refer to as the Mine Act,

12 requires MSHA to issue citations or orders to mine

13 operators for any violations of safety and health

14 standards, and the Secretary sets the time for the

15 violation to be abated.  Under the Mine Act, MSHA

16 proposes penalties, and the Federal Mine Safety and

17 Health Review Commission, I will refer to it as the

18 Commission, assesses penalties.

19           Under MSHA's existing rule, a proposed

20 penalty that is not contested within 30 days becomes

21 a final order of the Commission and is not subject

22 to review by any Court or Agency.

23           The Mine Act requires MSHA and the

24 Commission to consider six criteria in proposing and
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1 assessing penalties:  First, the appropriateness of

2 the penalty to the size of the business; the

3 operator's history of previous violations; whether

4 the operator was negligent; the Gravity of the

5 violation; the operator's good faith in abating the

6 condition; and the effect of the penalty on the

7 operator's ability to continue in business.

8           The first five criteria are applied to

9 determine the penalty amount.  The last criterion,

10 the effect on the operator's ability to continue in

11 business, is applied when requested by the operator

12 after the penalty is proposed.  The operator must

13 send in supporting documentation if the operator

14 believes the penalty would negatively affect the

15 company's ability to continue in business.  MSHA

16 reviews this information and may adjust the penalty.

17           MSHA's proposal to amend the evaluation

18 factors for determining regular formula penalties is

19 structured to encourage operators to be more

20 accountable and proactive in addressing safety and

21 health conditions at their mine.  MSHA was guided by

22 three principles in developing the proposed rule.

23           And I'll probably say this sometime later

24 in this statement, but the proposed rule only



(312) 421-3377
Thompson Court Reporters, Inc

Page 7

1 affects the regular formula penalties, not the

2 special assessment process.

3           The three principles that MSHA used in

4 developing the proposed rule was, first, an

5 improvement in consistency, objectivity and

6 efficiency in how inspectors write citations and

7 orders by reducing the number of decisions

8 inspectors have to make, which could lead to fewer

9 areas of dispute and earlier resolution on

10 enforcement issues; the second principle, a greater

11 emphasis on the more serious safety and health

12 conditions; and the final principle was an openness

13 and transparency in the application of the Agency's

14 regular formula process.

15           The proposal does not change the process

16 that inspectors use to issue citations.  Under the

17 proposal, as they do now, inspectors would make

18 factual determinations with respect to safety and

19 health violations and issue citations and orders.

20           The proposed rule would reduce the maximum

21 number of penalty points that could be assigned from

22 208 under the existing rule to 100.  The existing

23 minimum penalty amount of $112 and the maximum

24 penalty of $70,000 for non-flagrant violations would
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1 not change.  The maximum penalty of $242,000 for

2 flagrant violations would not change.

3           MSHA civil penalty regulations, and I said

4 I did know it was coming, has two methods for

5 proposing penalties, and I refer to the regular

6 formula assessments and special assessments.  This

7 proposed rule only affects the regular formula

8 assessment process.

9           The proposed rule involves changes to the

10 citation and order form, MSHA Form 7000-3.  And in

11 the back of the room we have copies of the current

12 and proposed MSHA Form 7000-3 and a visual that

13 depicts the percentage of each criterion under the

14 existing rule as compared to the projection of the

15 percentage under the proposed rule.  And it was also

16 that projected projection that we used in

17 determining our analysis of the costs under this

18 proposed rule.  And I'm assuming that you all have

19 got the form as well as the visual that depicts the

20 existing and the proposed percentages.

21           Under the regular assessment formula,

22 total penalties proposed by MSHA and the

23 distribution of the penalty amount by mine size

24 would generally remain the same as under the
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1 existing rule.  However, we expect that total

2 penalty amounts for small metal/nonmetal mines would

3 decrease.

4           Minimum penalties for unwarrantable

5 failure violations would increase under the proposal

6 to provide a greater deterrence for mine operators

7 who allow these types of violations, and we have

8 gotten comments on that aspect of the proposal

9 already.

10           At this point, I would like to reiterate

11 some of the specific changes that are included in

12 the proposal.  First, MSHA is proposing to change

13 how an operator's overall violation history would be

14 determined and to increase the relative weight of

15 violation history as a percentage of total penalty

16 points, in recognition of the importance of the need

17 for operators to prevent violations from occurring

18 and recurring.

19           An operator's history of previous

20 violations is based on both the number of violations

21 and the number of repeat violations of the same

22 provision of a standard in the 15-month period

23 preceding the date of the violation.  Under the

24 existing rule, only violations that have been paid,
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1 finally adjudicated, or have otherwise become final

2 orders of the Commission are included in an

3 operator's history.  MSHA is proposing to clarify

4 its intent that only violations that have become

5 final orders of the Commission are included in

6 determining an operator's violation history.

7           Under the proposal, MSHA would assign zero

8 points when a mine has ten or fewer inspection days,

9 or fewer than ten violations, over the 15 months

10 prior to the issuance of the citation or order.

11 This provision would benefit smaller mines

12 particularly and result in a more equitable impact

13 of the Violations Per Inspection Day formula on

14 small metal/nonmetal mines.

15           The proposal would revise the Negligence

16 criterion to increase accountability of operators

17 who either knew or should have known of safety and

18 health hazards at their mines.  The proposal would

19 restructure the point table for the proposed

20 categories to reflect an increase in the relative

21 weight of the Negligence criterion.  MSHA believes

22 that this proposed change would result in penalties

23 that appropriately reflect actions under the control

24 of operators that have a direct impact on miner
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1 safety and health.

2           The proposal would reduce the Negligence

3 criterion's five categories to three.  The

4 definition of Negligence would be revised to mean

5 that the operator knew or should have known about

6 the condition or practice.  The proposal would

7 remove mitigating circumstances from the definition

8 of Negligence.  And we've got comments on that

9 already also.

10           MSHA proposes to combine the existing

11 categories of Low, Moderate and High Negligence into

12 a single category of Negligence.  Commenters have

13 expressed concern that violations assessed as High

14 Negligence under the existing rule would be assessed

15 as reckless disregard under the proposed rule,

16 resulting in higher penalties.

17           In our proposed projections, and you heard

18 me earlier say we did an analysis of the impact of

19 the proposal, in our projection, MSHA did not make

20 this assumption.  MSHA intends that determinations

21 of Low, Moderate and High Negligence under the

22 existing rule would be placed in the proposed

23 Negligence category and assigned 15 penalty points.

24 Negligence, as I said earlier, would mean the
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1 operator knew or should have known of the condition.

2           The definitions of Reckless Disregard and

3 No Negligence, which is Not Negligent in the

4 proposal, would not change.

5           Reckless Disregard would continue to mean

6 conduct exhibiting the absence of the slightest

7 degree of care and is distinguishable from the

8 proposed definition of Negligence.  Reckless

9 Disregard is also distinguishable from the existing

10 definition of High Negligence, which is that the

11 operator knew or should have known of the violative

12 condition and there are no mitigating circumstances.

13           Not Negligent would continue to mean that

14 the operator exercised diligence and could not have

15 known of the violative condition or practice.

16           As MSHA clarified in the notice published

17 on February 10th, 2015, the definition of Gravity

18 should read, "Gravity is an evaluation of the

19 seriousness of the violation.  Gravity is determined

20 by the likelihood of an injury or illness, the

21 severity of the anticipated injury or illness, and

22 whether or not persons are potentially affected."

23           The proposed provision would retain the

24 three Gravity factors in the existing rule:
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1 Likelihood of the Occurrence, Severity of Injury or

2 Illness if the event occurred or were to occur, and

3 Persons Potentially Affected, but would reduce the

4 number of subcategories associated with each factor.

5 Similar to the Agency's proposed changes to the

6 Negligence criterion, the proposal would simplify

7 the Gravity criterion by decreasing subcategories of

8 each of the factors of Gravity.

9           The first factor is Likelihood.  Under the

10 Gravity criterion for Likelihood, MSHA is proposing

11 to reduce the existing five categories to three:

12 Unlikely, Reasonably Likely or Occurred.  Some

13 commenters have expressed concern that reducing the

14 subcategories of Gravity would result in violations

15 being placed in a higher category and in higher

16 penalties.

17           The Agency proposes to combine the

18 existing categories of No Likelihood and Unlikely

19 into a single category of Unlikely.  Commenters

20 objected to the removal of the existing

21 No Likelihood category.  However, as discussed in

22 the preamble, the existing categories of

23 No Likelihood and Unlikely would be combined to

24 improve objectivity and consistency.  Violations
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1 assessed as Unlikely under the existing rule would

2 remain Unlikely under the proposed rule and would be

3 assigned zero penalty points.

4           Also, to improve consistency, the existing

5 categories of Reasonably Likely and Highly Likely

6 would be combined to a single category of Reasonably

7 Likely in the proposed rule and assigned 14 penalty

8 points.

9           MSHA has clarified that the proposed

10 definitions of Unlikely should read, "Condition or

11 practice cited has little or no likelihood of

12 causing an injury or illness."  Reasonably Likely

13 should read, "Condition or practice cited is likely

14 to cause an injury or illness."  And Occurred means

15 that the condition or practice has caused an injury

16 or illness.

17           Severity.  The proposal would reduce the

18 four categories of Severity to three:  No Lost

19 Workdays, Lost Workdays or Restricted Duty, or

20 Fatal.  The definitions of the categories would not

21 change.  The proposed rule would eliminate the

22 existing Permanently Disabling category, which is

23 often difficult to anticipate.

24           MSHA has clarified that the heading of
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1 Table XII, and I guess unless you were looking at it

2 then you don't know what it is, should read

3 "Severity of Anticipated or Occurred Injury or

4 Illness."

5           Persons Potentially Affected:  The

6 proposal would change the Persons Affected aspect of

7 the Gravity criterion.  Under the proposal, eleven

8 categories would be reduced to two, and as you know

9 now, the inspector can make a determination about

10 the number of Persons Potentially Affected, and that

11 determination can go from zero to ten or over, which

12 is eleven categories.  Under the proposal, it would

13 be either No Persons Affected or Persons Affected.

14           MSHA has clarified that Table XIII should

15 read, and you're not looking at that table, but

16 Table XIII should read, "Persons Potentially

17 Affected by the Condition or Practice Cited," and it

18 would be, as I just said, two categories.

19           As stated in the proposal, simplifying the

20 Gravity and Negligence criteria would increase

21 objectivity and clarity in the citation and order

22 process.  MSHA would emphasize the proposed changes

23 in inspector training.  MSHA anticipates that this

24 would result in fewer areas of disagreement and
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1 earlier resolution of enforcement issues with

2 minimal changes in overall penalties.

3           I want to reiterate that we believe that

4 the proposal would be -- that the penalty rule under

5 this proposal would be simplified and that there

6 would be, as I said earlier, minimal changes in

7 overall penalties.

8           The proposal provides for a 10 percent

9 reduction if the operator abates the violation

10 within the time set by the inspector, like the

11 existing rule.  However, in an effort to provide for

12 increased operator focus on the prevention of safety

13 and health hazards, MSHA is considering an

14 alternative, as was stated in the preamble to the

15 proposal, that would recognize both prompt operator

16 abatement of safety and health hazards as well as

17 prompt payment of proposed penalties.  This

18 alternative would provide an additional 20 percent

19 good faith reduction when neither the penalty nor

20 the violation is contested and the penalty is paid

21 before it becomes a final order of the Commission.

22 Under this alternative, operators who promptly abate

23 and promptly pay would be eligible for up to a

24 30 percent good faith reduction in the amount of
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1 penalties.

2           MSHA has also clarified that the good

3 faith reduction would not be affected by a request

4 for a pre-assessment conference on violations.  We

5 were asked that question at one of the earlier

6 public hearings.  Under this alternative, only

7 penalties that are either not paid or are contested

8 would be ineligible for the additional 20 percent.

9           And also MSHA clarifies that if an

10 assessment grouping, if there's an assessment

11 grouping of violations and only one is not paid

12 within the 30 days or is contested, the remaining

13 citations would be eligible for the good faith

14 penalty reduction.

15           MSHA is proposing to increase minimum

16 penalties for unwarrantable failure citations and

17 orders by 50 percent to provide greater deterrence

18 for operators who allow these types of violations to

19 occur, and we were doing this to hold operators more

20 accountable.  As you all know, there is a statutory

21 minimum for unwarrantable failure violations now,

22 and under the proposal that minimum penalty for a

23 citation order issued under Section 104(d)(1) of the

24 Act would be $3,000, and the minimum penalty for
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1 (d)(2), 104(d)(2) citations and orders would be

2 $6,000, as opposed to the $2,000 and $4,000

3 respectively under the existing rule.  Several

4 commenters have stated that the 50 percent increase

5 is not necessary, stating that initiatives such as

6 Rules-To-Live-By and impact inspections have worked.

7           In the preamble to the proposal, MSHA

8 offered alternatives related to the scope and the

9 applicability of the rule.  To enhance consistency

10 and predictability in the assessment of penalties,

11 MSHA seeks comments on two alternatives that would

12 address the applicability of the proposed civil

13 penalty formula when the Commission assesses civil

14 penalties.  A full discussion of these alternatives

15 is in the preamble.

16           The first proposed alternative would be to

17 modify the scope and applicability of the civil

18 penalty regulation so that it would govern both

19 MSHA's proposal and the Commission's assessment of

20 civil penalties.  The existing rule applies only to

21 proposed penalties.

22           This alternative would require the

23 administrative law judge, the ALJ, to apply the

24 penalty formula to the facts found by the ALJ when
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1 assessing civil penalties according to the six

2 statutory criteria.

3           MSHA's second proposed alternative is

4 similar to the first but would give the Commission

5 more flexibility to depart from the civil penalty

6 formula in appropriate cases.  And as I said, a full

7 discussion of those two alternatives is in the

8 preamble to the proposed rule.

9           Finally, MSHA did not prepare a separate

10 regulatory economic analysis for the proposed rule.

11 The analysis is contained in the preamble.  MSHA

12 requests comments on all estimates of costs and

13 benefits presented in the preamble, the data and the

14 assumptions that the Agency used to develop the

15 estimates.  But as I mentioned, people have always

16 heard me say, please, when you are presenting your

17 comments on the estimates of the costs and the

18 benefits, and if you have it, please provide

19 supporting data and please provide your rationale.

20 If you think our assumptions and data are incorrect,

21 please provide supportable rationale for your

22 conclusion.  That would be most helpful to us.

23           MSHA solicits comments that address

24 alternatives to the proposed History, Negligence,
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1 and Gravity criteria; the 20 percent good faith

2 penalty reduction, and the unwarrantable failure

3 provisions, and how your suggested alternatives

4 would improve objectivity and consistency in

5 enforcement.  In other words, we solicit comments on

6 any and all aspects in the proposal.

7           As you address the proposed provisions,

8 please be as specific as possible, as I just said,

9 to enable proper Agency review and analysis of your

10 comments and your suggestions.  You may submit

11 comments today or through the close of the comment

12 period, which is March 31st, 2015.

13           MSHA will make available a verbatim

14 transcript of this public hearing approximately two

15 weeks after the completion of the hearing.  You may

16 view the transcripts on MSHA's website, www.msha.gov

17 and on www.regulations.gov.

18           We will now begin today's testimony.  If

19 you have a copy of your presentation, please provide

20 a copy to the court reporter and as well as the MSHA

21 panel, and if you would begin, please, by stating

22 your name and organization and spelling your name

23 for the court reporter to make sure that we have an

24 accurate record.
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1           And so we have, I have on my list here two

2 speakers, but I have been informed that one speaker

3 has taken himself off, so we have one speaker, and

4 we will now listen to Mr. Barras with

5 Peabody Energy.

6           MR. BURGGRAF:  We have an overhead.

7           MS. SILVEY:  Okay.  So you're telling me

8 you did this to make me --

9           MR. BARRAS:  I did, sorry.

10           MR. BURGGRAF:  Sorry.

11           MS. SILVEY:  That's all right.

12           MR. BARRAS:  Can you see now?

13           MS. SILVEY:  No.  Okay.

14           MR. BURGGRAF:  I'm just going to introduce

15 us and have a couple --

16           MS. SILVEY:  I would have introduced you.

17           MR. BURGGRAF:  I'm Chuck Burggraf, senior

18 vice president of safety for Peabody Americas, the

19 whole company, and this is Chad Barras.  He's our

20 safety director for Midwest operations, and he is

21 headquartered in Evansville, Indiana.

22           I would like to thank MSHA for giving us

23 the opportunity to provide comments.  I do thank you

24 for taking into consideration some of the changes
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1 from some of the previous comments, and, of course,

2 we're going to request more changes.

3           So some of this, you know, we got this two

4 days ago, so some of this is addressing the comment,

5 the changes you already made, but hopefully that

6 will give you more confidence that you made the

7 right decision, okay, but we have additional

8 comments for changes we'd like to see also.

9           So Chad is going to present this, and I'll

10 let you take it away, Chad.

11           MR. BARRAS:  I do appreciate the Committee

12 today.  I would like to start with a safety contact,

13 something that we do within our company.  We're from

14 3 or 400 miles south of here, but I'd like to talk

15 about walking on slick surfaces such as snow or ice.

16 So a lot of people bundle up, stick their hands in

17 their pockets and go out.  If you really slip on ice

18 and your hands are in your pockets, the damage is

19 going to be worse.  If you can at least control how

20 you hit with your hands, your chances are better off

21 not being injured.

22           I've got five scenarios I want to talk

23 about today.  A couple of them revolve around

24 Likelihood, one that deals with history points, and
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1 a little bit of repeat points with that.  There's a

2 scenario that deals with Negligence, and then

3 there's one on Severity at the end, and we've got a

4 summary after that, and I'd like to go through it.

5           The first one -- and we do appreciate the

6 recent ruling change that came out.

7           MS. SILVEY:  Excuse me, if I can just

8 interrupt you.  Can we get that PowerPoint as a part

9 of the record?

10           MR. BARRAS:  Yes.

11           MS. SILVEY:  Okay.

12           MR. BARRAS:  But the first one does reduce

13 the number of categories on Likelihood down to

14 three, and one of the things that we've got some

15 concern on is I'm not sure that it's going to

16 improve the objectivity.  Actually we believe there

17 may be more subjective arguments in the field, and

18 that's really the perspective I want to talk about

19 today, is a little bit more the interface between an

20 MSHA inspector and a company escort or a miner's

21 rep.

22           Our belief is based on the newly defined

23 criteria in the proposed rule, which is a deviation

24 from numerous years of case law that the Review
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1 Commission has put out, and that really revolves

2 around the S&S side of the argument.

3           We believe that the rule is problematic

4 for the inspector as well as the company escort.

5 Both will have to choose between a potential event

6 and real event at the scene of a violation.  The

7 definition of event will cause the increased

8 confusion.

9           But our first example really revolves

10 around the Reasonably Likely change, and originally

11 the proposed rule talked about the condition or

12 practice that is likely to cause an event that could

13 result, and from our discussions today we realize

14 that component has been changed, so we do have a bit

15 of a statement after these first couple examples.

16           When you look at the violation we're

17 talking about, and this is a pretty simple violation

18 of a rock dust survey, and it was written on S&S

19 Unlikely Lost Workdays, with the new wording or the

20 previous new wording, it gives us two or three

21 options in the field as to how this could play out.

22 We've tried to keep our comparisons equivalent

23 except for the areas we're talking about.  Our best

24 estimate was Moderate as comparable to Negligent,
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1 and we tried to keep the rest of the categories the

2 same.

3           But in the field, if we really had to mark

4 this as Reasonably Likely from one of the recent

5 proposals on Likely that there was a tenfold or an

6 eightfold difference in penalty, assuming the

7 10 percent reduction as well as the 20 percent.

8 Going from where we would have been assessed at and

9 were assessed at the $285, the proposed rule could

10 have went to $2,400.

11           But the other one that gave the industry I

12 believe heartburn, and I do believe you guys have

13 made a diligent effort to correct that --

14           MS. SILVEY:  I was going to say, because

15 since you're doing this by PowerPoint and it may be

16 difficult for me to remember each one of these, I'd

17 like to comment at this point.

18           MR. BARRAS:  Okay.

19           MS. SILVEY:  Can you go back to that

20 slide, and you help me out.  The last slide you had.

21 Right.

22           So if I'm understanding, okay, this under

23 that citation that you showed, it was marked

24 Unlikely, right?
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1           MR. BARRAS:  Yes, ma'am.

2           MS. SILVEY:  And so if you are using

3 comparable, if we're trying to be comparable in

4 terms of the markings under the existing rule and

5 this proposed rule, then it would be Unlikely under

6 this.  If you follow what I'm saying, it would be

7 Unlikely under this proposed rule.

8           So it would be your second -- I'm trying

9 to figure out how this last category, how you come

10 up with this last amount, and I find that I'm not

11 following that.

12           MR. BARRAS:  Well, the column to the right

13 we actually went up to the Reasonably Likely

14 category for discussion.

15           MS. SILVEY:  But that doesn't -- that

16 doesn't make sense.  If we're going to be -- you

17 said it was marked Unlikely under the existing rule,

18 so under this proposed rule we're not changing on

19 that one.  That was the source of a lot of comment

20 in the Arlington hearing.  That's all I'm

21 suggesting.  And I want you all to understand, one

22 of the things, and that was the reason we did this

23 second notice, this last notice, we're trying to be

24 as clear as possible, so when we leave, at least
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1 people understand what we tried to do.  Then you can

2 comment on that.

3           MR. BARRAS:  Sure.

4           MS. SILVEY:  Okay.

5           MR. BARRAS:  But realize this slide

6 presentation was put together before the rule

7 change, that was just two days ago.

8           MS. SILVEY:  I understand.

9           MR. BARRAS:  And we were still under the

10 Likelihood that it could result.

11           MS. SILVEY:  Okay.  I'm with you now.

12 I've got it.  Okay.

13           MR. BARRAS:  The next one is similar in

14 nature, and it really revolved around the Occurred

15 definition, because the initial proposal of

16 Occurred --

17           MS. SILVEY:  I've got you, I'm with you.

18           MR. BARRAS:  -- is could have resulted in

19 an injury.

20           Our example citation that we were going to

21 talk through on that one, the thing I want you to

22 keep in mind, at that point in time, not since

23 Tuesday, the question in the field was what is the

24 event, and I'd like you to for discussion for the
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1 short period keep that in mind.  What we were

2 looking at is we had a damaged roller that was

3 present on a conveyor belt, so at that point we were

4 thinking the event could be the roller.

5           If the new proposal really goes through as

6 suggested, then that could clarify that.  But we

7 were in debate and we were concerned about in the

8 field the inspector picking an event between the

9 roller or what's the result of a bad roller with

10 some other factors involved, is it a fire.

11           MS. SILVEY:  Right.

12           MR. BARRAS:  And those were the items that

13 we were wrestling with.

14           MS. SILVEY:  Yes, I understand.

15           MR. BARRAS:  When you look at the

16 penalties on that, and it's an exaggeration because

17 of did that roller do it, you have helped in the

18 process, I believe, and we've not gotten to study

19 the new rule as well as we would like.

20           MS. SILVEY:  I understand.  I'm with you

21 now.

22           MR. BURGGRAF:  I also said hopefully some

23 of these will give you some confidence that you made

24 the right decision in changes.
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1           MS. SILVEY:  You did, yes.

2           MR. BARRAS:  But you can see why the

3 industry was a bit alarmed at this one.  If it

4 really was a different event than the major outcome,

5 it could have went from a couple hundred dollar

6 penalty up to $2,500 or $25,000.  That's really what

7 caught our eye.

8           But that's really the two that I wanted to

9 talk about on Likelihood.  We do know that on

10 Tuesday, the 10th, that the Register came out.  As

11 this notice was published just this week, we weren't

12 able to fully evaluate it at Peabody on the effect.

13 However, any effort to address the concerns with the

14 Gravity definition in the initial proposal is

15 welcomed.

16           The next one really gets into a little bit

17 of the history issue on Violations Per Inspection

18 Day as well as repeat, but there's an area that kind

19 of plagues our industry, and there's at least three

20 standards that are wide in scope and that can affect

21 your repeat part.  Ventilation plans are all under

22 §75.370(a)(1), roof controls under §75.220(a)(1),

23 and then the §75.400s, they're all wide in scope but

24 they come back to play when you start looking at
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1 your repeat violation history, and that's an item

2 I'd like to run through for just a second.  The

3 proposed rule, it doesn't address the issue of

4 repeat points.  Violations of §75.400 or §75.370 or

5 §75.220(a)(1) cover drastically different functions

6 within the violation category.

7           For example, violation of §75.370(a)(1)

8 can range from a water spray at a belt transfer

9 point to the method roof bolters use to test for

10 methane on extended cuts, neither of which involve

11 similar benefits, and the §75.400 violations involve

12 an even wider scope and involve different control

13 measures for compliance.  We believe these standards

14 could be divided into separate categories.

15           I had an example of an accumulation on a

16 diesel piece of equipment, and when we looked at

17 those points, tried to keep everything comparable

18 again, but I will tell you we used a VPID of 1.0 to

19 come up with the history points of 10 and 10.

20 That's out of the new and the old, and everything

21 else is comparable, and we looked at the repeat

22 violation point of the given standard for the

23 violation in question, and there is a significant

24 penalty difference between the proposed Part 100 and
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1 the current Part 100, and we used comparable rates.

2           Now, history points are 10 and 10, but we

3 used a VPID of 1, and that's probably an average for

4 the industry to think that an inspector won't write

5 one violation a day.  That seems to be closer to the

6 norm on average, and when we do that and look at the

7 repeat portion of the violation, that's what drove

8 us up significantly higher.  It's not just a

9 moderate increase.  It's almost twofold.

10           The next scenario really revolves around

11 Negligence, and I know that we have reduced it.

12 I've got a couple things I want to make sure we're

13 clear on that one, and it's really down in the

14 comments.  We will get through our example in a

15 second.

16           But we believe there could be increased

17 subjectivity to the evaluation and lead to an

18 increase in penalties on that, especially when the

19 evaluation jumps to the next available section

20 between the previous selection.  The industry

21 worries we will jump up to reckless, and I know,

22 Ms. Silvey, you made some of those comments in your

23 initial statement.

24           But by eliminating the High Negligence
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1 category, it still remains unknown how 104(d)

2 citations or orders are going to be issued since the

3 Review Commission had established that aggravated

4 conduct was really the element that you had to get

5 past for a (d)(1) citation or (d)(2) orders that may

6 follow.  We've got some pretty good concerns over

7 that.

8           When you look at it, it's a pretty easy

9 example, but when you start talking about the scale

10 of measurements or categories, it seems like the

11 more divisions you have in those the more accurate

12 you can be, and we've all heard and seen citations

13 that were written float dust black in color, but the

14 fact is, and this is a paint strip from Pittsburgh

15 Paint that renders from white to black, and this was

16 written as float dust black in color.  But was it

17 really?

18           And that's our vision.  The more divisions

19 you have, the more accurate determinations you can

20 make.  I don't see this picture as matching the

21 black.

22           Not only does the current standard provide

23 more options to clarify Negligence, aggravated

24 conduct must be present for these citations, and the
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1 proposed standard greatly reduces the number of

2 categories of Negligence and makes it difficult to

3 truly portray the Negligence of the violation.

4 Thus, we believe if you're really the inspector and

5 the escort at the time, it can actually add to

6 confusion at the scene of the violation, and then

7 you're trying to come up with did you pass the

8 aggravated conduct threshold.

9           And our example citation that we used on

10 this was an Unlikely violation that revolved around

11 float dust in a motor area of a coal hauler.  And

12 there's a significant difference when you look at

13 the Reckless versus Negligent, and I will say when

14 you look at the middle column of the proposed rule,

15 its penalty would be less than today, but if there's

16 an issue at the site and for whatever reason, it's

17 at the inspector's discretion, he goes to the

18 Reckless category, the penalty significantly goes

19 up.  And maybe it's warranted; maybe it's confusion

20 because there's different levels of training and

21 abilities on the escort side as well as the MSHA

22 inspector side, and I believe it can put those

23 gentlemen in a difficult situation at the scene.

24           And the next scenario really revolves
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1 around Severity, and it's a pretty simple example.

2 We have a citation that was written as Permanently

3 Disabling on a carbon monoxide detection system, and

4 when you take that category away and you're in the

5 field as the inspector, which way are you going to

6 go with a potentially bad CO alarm?  Does that mean

7 that you're expecting the event is going to be a

8 Fatal?  And on those and even on the typical

9 respirable dust violations, those are almost always

10 delineated as Permanently Disabling.

11           So one of the reasons the industry has

12 heartburn when you come back on those, is it going

13 to go to Fatal.  If it does, it's a significant

14 increase.  But I will also say it's in the middle

15 column.  If it does not go up and it stays in the

16 Negligent category, it's less penalty.

17           So how are we on some of the scenarios?

18 Are we okay up to that point as far as questions

19 or --

20           MS. SILVEY:  Oh, well, I'd like to make

21 two comments, yes, thank you, and my two comments

22 are these:  That as I said in my opening statement

23 this morning, and as we've said also in the notice

24 that we issued, the last notice that we issued, that
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1 the definition of Unwarrantable Failure or the

2 definition of Reckless Disregard does not change,

3 and I want to reiterate that.

4           And I would also say, and we understand

5 and we have done this with all of our regulations,

6 that if we do make changes, the first thing we have

7 to do is train our staff.  So if these, if any

8 aspect of this proposed rule goes through, then we

9 do intend to train all of our inspectors, and I have

10 said that.  I have stated that, and that's what we

11 will do.  And so we will probably not only train our

12 inspectors but also do outreach to the mine

13 community.

14           So anyway, those are my two comments.

15           MR. BARRAS:  You know, when you talk

16 about -- I guess one of our hurdles is when you look

17 at the typical six items you look at getting to

18 aggravated conduct.  It's really not defined by

19 Negligent or Reckless or High, and our concern is

20 that there could be an effort to write the violation

21 as Negligent and still pursue aggravated conduct by

22 supplying the information that would clear some of

23 the hurdles of the six normal elements, such as how

24 obvious was the violation or how long has it been
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1 there.  It makes the industry uneasy at that point

2 in time.

3           All right.  I would like to --

4           MS. SILVEY:  And excuse me, please.  I'll

5 make one other point, and I made this point at the

6 first public hearing.  This proposed rule does not

7 change the definition of Significant and

8 Substantial, and I would like to iterate that and

9 reiterate that, that it does not change the

10 definition of significant and substantial either.

11           MR. BARRAS:  We're certainly aware that

12 the Review Commission kind of set the hurdle for S&S

13 with Mathies.  What I'm not sure of, because we've

14 changed the definition of Reasonably Likely, the

15 definition of Reasonably Likely is involved in part

16 of the Mathies decision.  So I'm hopeful, but I'm

17 not going to bet everything I own on that.

18           A couple of the key things I'd like to

19 close out on is on the Negligence side, and there

20 has been some clarification of that, but the first

21 rule would eliminate the mitigating factors.  The

22 second item that was noted in the definition was too

23 restrictive relative to the definition of Neglect.

24 If mitigating factors are not considered, the sole
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1 consideration in a Negligence determination is

2 whether the operator knew or should have known of

3 the violative condition.

4           Third, the elimination of High Negligence

5 raises significant questions as to the impact on the

6 unwarrantable failure.  The elimination of High

7 under the proposed -- excuse me, proposed rule would

8 result in either unwarrantable failure accompanied

9 by findings of neglect or an increase in the number

10 of Reckless Disregard findings to support the

11 unwarrantable.

12           The thing that I haven't talked about

13 today is there is a concern involving Negligence and

14 potential increases in 110(c) investigations.  If

15 unwarrantables are written under the Negligent

16 category, this could very well increase the number

17 of 110(c) assessments.

18           The proposed rule increases the impact in

19 areas of violation history and repeat violations.

20 That's significant, and I know we kicked them around

21 in our presentation in the areas such as the

22 §75.370(a)(1), which is the ventilation plan,

23 drastically different control measures in all three

24 of these categories from the §75.400 to the
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1 §75.220(a)(1).  To use those in a repeat history

2 calculation doesn't seem fair.

3           The proposed rule has a real probability

4 to bring back the backlog contest cases.  We believe

5 the new backlog could go on for years with new and

6 unresolved issues when they're settled.

7           We believe the rule to be problematic in

8 the field when determining Likelihood, although I

9 will say there has been some revisions to that since

10 Tuesday, when the MSHA inspector and the escort have

11 to try to understand the potential event or the

12 likelihood of an injury.

13           Safety is a way of life at Peabody though,

14 and our safety vision of zero incidents guides

15 everything that we do.  Every employee commits to

16 this vision and is accountable for safe behavior and

17 practices at work and away.  The company's ultimate

18 objective is to operate with no incidents.

19           We emphasize safe work practices, open

20 dialogue, and establish and follow and are improving

21 safe standards, and our employee involvement in the

22 safety process is a key element.

23           We do appreciate the opportunity to come

24 up today and discuss our issues.  We appreciate the
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1 spirited conversations around the topics.

2           MS. SILVEY:  Thank you.  I have a comment

3 that may not necessarily go to it, and I always tell

4 people don't go off the subject, and I'm kind of

5 violating my own direction, but with respect to your

6 National Mining Association Core Safety Model, you

7 said you have incorporated risk management into your

8 systems.

9           So I take it from that that you have, and

10 you don't have to go into detail about it, but I

11 take it from that that you have at your company then

12 some aspect of a safety and health management

13 program.

14           Am I right there?

15           MR. BURGGRAF:  That's true, and because of

16 core safety, I mean, that was the thing that sparked

17 this initiative, and we have done a lot of work, a

18 lot of training, and continue to do it because this

19 is a process that will evolve over years to change

20 our culture, to be more risk-based, and we've done a

21 lot of training of management, and we're going to be

22 rolling that out to our hourly employees.

23           MS. SILVEY:  That's what I was going to

24 say.  So is it in place?
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1           MR. BURGGRAF:  It's evolving.  We're in

2 the process.  It's not totally in place, but we

3 definitely have done a lot of management training

4 over the past year, and later this year we will

5 start training with our supervisors, and that will

6 get the hourly employees involved.  We have had

7 hourly employees involved in a lot of our risk

8 assessments and things such as that.

9           MS. SILVEY:  Okay.  Thank you.  I don't

10 think I have any other comments.  As you said, some

11 of your comments predated some of the changes we

12 made, and yet we do -- you know, we know you still

13 have -- you said there are some remaining comments,

14 and so we will be looking at that, and we will

15 review in more detail the scenarios you gave,

16 recognizing that some of it has now changed.

17           But still, if you have further specifics,

18 as I said earlier, particularly on the regulatory

19 economic analysis, and this goes for anybody in the

20 room, if you have specific comments on our

21 assumptions and you have specific data or specific

22 actual citations that you want to raise with us that

23 you think show a different story or depict a

24 different scenario than what we projected in the
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1 proposed rule, then, please, we'd ask you to provide

2 that to us.

3           Thank you.  Then I don't think I have any

4 more comments.

5           Do you have any?

6           MS. McCONNELL:  No.

7           MS. SILVEY:  So do you all have any more

8 for us?

9           MR. BURGGRAF:  No.  Just thank you for the

10 opportunity.

11           MS. SILVEY:  All right.  Thank you all

12 very much, Mr. Burggraf, Mr. Barras.  We appreciate

13 you appearing here today and providing us with your

14 comments and testimony.

15           MR. BURGGRAF:  Thank you.

16           MS. SILVEY:  While he's finishing up with

17 his computer, is there anybody else in the room who

18 wishes to present comments and testimony, make a

19 statement?

20           Well, if there's nobody else here, at this

21 point what I'm going to do is I'm going to

22 tentatively conclude the hearing, and I say

23 tentatively because we are going to stay around

24 until at least 11:00 o'clock or so just to make sure
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1 that we don't expect anybody else for this public

2 hearing, but I'm going to go on and do this

3 tentative concluding so that if nobody else comes,

4 then I don't have to reconvene the hearing at that

5 point, and it would just serve as the conclusion of

6 the hearing.

7           So at this point then, I would like to say

8 again that the Mine Safety and Health Administration

9 appreciates your participation in this rule making.

10 As with all of our rule makings, it is only with

11 your participation and your review of the proposals

12 that we present to you that we then can move to a

13 final ruling that reflects some of the needs and

14 concerns of the mining public but also that we think

15 addresses, provides for better protection for the

16 safety and health of miners but does so in a manner

17 that's responsive to the needs and concerns of the

18 mining public, and that's our ultimate goal.  And

19 with that in mind, as I said, again we appreciate

20 your participation in the rule making.

21           And I want to say not only for the people

22 who presented testimony here today but to us the

23 fact that you are in attendance here today shows us

24 that you have an interest in the rule making, and
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1 that's important to us also, and we know, I know

2 from talking to some of you here this morning that

3 while you did not present testimony today, either

4 through your company or through your organization or

5 through your representative you will present

6 information to us before the rule making record

7 closes, and that is equally as important to us.

8 It's just as important as the information that's

9 presented here in person today.

10           So with that in mind, I want to again on

11 behalf of our Assistant Secretary Joe Main and on

12 behalf of our panel here today, I want to say we

13 appreciate your participation.

14           And the rule making record closes

15 March 31st, 2015.  We look forward to other

16 whatever additional comments that you may want to

17 present to us, and this concludes this public

18 hearing.

19           Thank you.

20                     (Whereupon, the hearing was

21                     adjourned at 11:10 a.m.)

22

23

24
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1                C E R T I F I C A T E

2           The within and foregoing hearing was

3 reported in shorthand by GREG S. WEILAND, CSR, RMR,

4 CRR, within and for the County of Cook and State of

5 Illinois, on the 12th day of February, 2015, at the

6 hour of 9:06 a.m., at Embassy Suites, 600 North

7 State Street, in the City of Chicago, Cook County,

8 Illinois.

9           The proceedings were taken down in

10 shorthand by the undersigned, acting as

11 stenographer; and the within and foregoing is a

12 true, correct and complete record of all of the

13 proceedings had at the time and place hereinabove

14 referred to.

15           The undersigned is not interested in the

16 within case, nor of kin or counsel to any of the

17 parties.

18           Witness my signature on this 18th day of

19 February, 2015.

20

21 _____________________________
GREG S. WEILAND, CSR, RMR, CRR

22 License No. 084-003472

23

24
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100- MSHA Docket- 2014-0009 
Criteria and Procedures for Assessment of 

Civil Penalties; Proposed Rule 

Presenter name 
Chad Barras 

Date : February 12, 2015 

PeB.h!dJI 



,_ ________________ ... , 

Part 100 

Example Citation 

#1 



Part 100 Criteria Category 
Gravity: Likelihood -------------------------------------.... 

Proposed Rule 

The proposal would reduce the existing five categories of Likelihood of the occurrence of an 
event against which a standard is directed to three: (1) Unlikely; (2) Reasonably Likely; or (3) 
Occurred. 

"These proposed changes would simplify the enforcement process, improve objectivity and 
. t " cons1s ency, ... 

79 Fed. Reg. at 44503 (emphasis added) 

3 



Part 100 Criteria Category 
Gravity: Likelihood ----------------------------------------.... 

1 

Comments 
I 

While MSHA believes this will improve objectivity, it is our view that is will only increase the 
subjectivity of the evaluation of the citation. 

Our belief is based on the newly defined Likelihood criteria in the proposed rule which is a 
deviation from numerous years of case law set forth by FMHSRC decisions. 

With increased subjectivity of the evaluation, this will lead to an increase in penalties and 
litigation. Both are items which are contrary to the proposed rule's stated intentions. 

This rule is problematic for MSHA inspectors as well as the company escort. Both will have to 
choose between a "potential event" or a "real event" at the scene of a violation. The definition of 
event will cause increased confusion 

4 



Part 100 Likelihood Definition Change #1 eaba 
._ __ 1111 ENERGY 

._ ______________________________________ 1111 

New "Reasonably Likely" Definition 

"A condition or practice that is likely to cause an event that could result in an injury or illness. 

79 Fed. Reg. at 44503 (emphasis added) 

This new definition eliminates the reasonable probability requirement that the condition/practice will result in an 
injury and reduces it to the possibility that the condition/practice could result in an injury. 

This will lead to an increase of subjectivity which will in turn lead to further complications and disagreements in 
regards to enforcement instead of simplification, improved objectivity and consistency as stated goals by the 
proposal. 

• 

Citation Example - Condition or Practice (as written) 

The laboratory analysis of the rock dust survey taken on 1111812013 in active unit 2 (MMU-003) reports 
that the incombustible content collected in survey # 0041229AA was only 65. 3% incombustible. This 
condition exists at #2 entry from the cross cut between #2 to #3 entry, at SS 17+50 contained less that 
the required percent as shown in this attached analytical report. 

Standard 75.403 was cited 19 times in two years at mine !!!It!!!!!!!?! (19 to the operator, 0 to a contractor) 

Let's review the actual citation to see the subjectivity impact of this newly defined criterion. 
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!i<lnably be exoec.:eti to be 

C Sigo1fic.t1nt and Substantiol: Yos ! 

A None 

Unli<0.y .,,I 

C. Part/Section of 
ldltt30~R 

l ost Wor\.d;iys Or Restrtted Duty V 

No !_, 

B. Lew 0 Hl!Jlt 

75.401 

H ;hly likely Occurred I 

D Nuniber ot Persons Affected: 00 1 

E. Reciuess OisreQDrd . 1 

12. l\'l)C ofAcfon l!M(a) 13. Type of Issuance (ch.eek one) Citahon ~ Order I Safeguard I Written Notice · 

14 Initial Action 
A Ci a<:OO I B OoU.r I C S•'9!JU30l I D Writton Notico 

11, Act on to le1mr 1ale 

Mo Do Yr 
A. Do1o I l.'27/2013 B r ime (24 Hr. Clock) 

A Date 
18. Tormirlsto I MoDa Yr I B rime (14 Hr. Clod< 

E. Clt:atiorJ 
Order Numbe· 

1610 

21. Ptima,-y 0< Mil 

Mo Oa Yr 

23 AR l'Unoer -MSHA Fenn 1000 3 /\pr OS (r~ lnoccmJCnOC,V:th t!-e p:iovisiorwo ot tM Sm..,lltk.lalrrcos Rogu4Jtory E11'°'cen10nt F11h Aclaf 1~. l' MI 3 ,..aa &$.f"ll!ll\11Acmnisl/fll'Oll Im 
.. ~ s.nec {I No~ SNJI Q05inel.1 a."'d Agr¢Jt.Jll"I Rt.g11la !oly e>rnooooman /JOO 10 Rcg'.onal FaitncAl!I Boarda lo '~ CCJ""tT'M:S tom 5""'11 oo~scs tlbOu<. lodcrd ~ 
CH1bee11Je"l iM:tir..'f\I Th• Omto1ar 11n at"t'U3ty •vn ('If: O'lloreemont act.V b and ral1t1 e6Ch ngencys ~~~99 to $1'nOA 00"'1"u:n. lf)OU "'sh lo cornmen! on ttM'I 
••bce~t ~.a c l 1.'St-IA. 'r'Otl ll"'Y t::il 1 B86-A:L:C ·"·A1R {1-na 7 3'( 1247 ), °' wrtc U\CI Ot "tbu<ltrra n 1.i Gmo'l D~mc .. Ad."ttnfr.!af . , Office af the N115onlil On-boC~n . .tl 09 Jro 
S~ St/'I UC ' ~'JO, '.'V~Qlon. DC 20416 P llH ncte hn•Hlt<ver, rh:R )"l)IJf r111"ll tv t.lu;, D011llntHW. 1ViUl L"tC! Om.tl'Ud11T1Mn i&m adeitionto nny o:tierngr.b you t'la'f ~. lnet.4"'9 
IM llC."" tc COl1!1"t e'k li:.Y '5 a...s popoKerl J!o@.-alr~ .-d obt"Wr'I o tioo la.'*1ru IN F4t:fofa1 MnCI S.t.hily and Heath R•view Cr .. mm+u.oo 
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Part 100 Citation Example #1 
._ ______________________________________________ ... , 

Assessment Current Part Proposed Proposed 
Criteria Categories 100 Part 100 Part 100 

Likel ihood Unlikely Unl ikely 
Reasonably 

Likely 

Severi t y 
Lost Work Lost Work Lost Work 

Days Days Days 

Persons Affected 001 Yes Yes 

Negligence Moderate Negligent Negligent 

Assessment Criteria Points & Current Proposed Proposed 
Civil Penalty Part 100 Part 100 Part 100 

Mine Size Points 15 4 4 
Controller Size Points 10 4 4 
History Point s 10 10 10 
Repeated Violation Points 2 1 1 
Negligence Points 20 15 15 
Gravity Likelihood Points 10 0 14 
Gravity Injury Points 5 5 5 
Gravity Persons Poin t s 1 1 1 
Total Poin t s 73 40 54 
Point Penalty $317 $400 $3,500 
Good Faith Penalty $285 $360 $3,150 
Additional Good Faith Penalty $280 $2,450 
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Part 100 

Exam le Citation 

#2 



Part 100 
._ ______________________________________ ... , 

New "Occurred" Definition 

"A condition or practice has caused an event that has resulted or could have resulted in an injury 
or illness. 

79 Fed. Reg. at 44503 (emphasis added) 

This new definition is contrary to MSHA's Citation and Order Writing Handbook, which directs MSHA inspectors 
that the Occurred criterion, "can only be checked when an injury or illness has actually occurred." 

MSHA Handbook Number PH13-1-1 (1 ), p.11 (emphasis added) 

Citation Example - Condition or Practice (as written) 

A damaged top roller is present on the Unit #3 belt conveyor. The top roller is broken in the center and 
removed from both outer bearings. The affected roller is in contact with the moving belt. This condition 
was observed at crosscut #4 of the 3rd panel West. 

Standard 75.1731(a) was cited 10 times in two years at mine til?llllllN (10 to the operator, 0 to a contractor). 

Let's review the actual citation to see the impact of this newly defined criterion. 
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Part 100 Likelihood Definition Change #2 Pea,ggRGg _______________________________________ ... , 
Comments 

In the upcoming citation there is one question to keep in mind. Is the event the bad roller or is it a 
potential fire? If it is the bad roller, the violation will be evaluated as occurred. If the event is a potential 
fire, the likelihood could be unlikely. 

This is another point of contention the inspector and the escort will encounter in the field. 

The difference in the potential penalties is significant. 

10 



Part 100 Citation Example #2 
am;m:11111111a:aazmmmm::ammllll!lll!Et'll!!llR!!lilllmllE!!:::c!llma:111mm:ID'l:maCll!11121mmm111lll!Zlll!ll'll!llllD~mamm1DB:11ZCm:!llllil!l~llllll~----------•1111 

Mine Citation/Order U.S. Department of Labor 4~ 
Mme Safety and Health Administration \.~ 

1 llate 

• Served To 

Mo Do Yr 
(l).f2 /r/.O t 3 

a Condtl.IOO 0t Practice 

2. T'me !24 Hr. Clock) 
ORSO 

7. Mine ID 

3. c~ai;ov 
Order NtJtnb~r 

8a. wr;non Nolloo (103g) I 
,"\ camagcd t o;> :·o '.: C'J r is present on : he Un it ~J ~,c - : conveyor . Tl. c Lop r o lle ::: 

l're .; ifcct.cd 
r>bse~·ved r. t 

1 s b~ob::i i:i : h e ce:1 t c;r and removed r tr. bnt h oute r i::>e.;r ng->. 
ro·-e.r i s i:"l. con!..tlcl •fill!: t h e movjnq be l t . '.'h : s cor.d1 t ion was 
cross~~~ ij4 o~ ~h~ 1rrl pane: ~e~t. 

~~~ndard 7S. : 73 1 (a) Wds ci t ed 10 L i mps 
operat o r, 0 ~n .; cnn tr.; c Lo•) . 

h.;o y P.;\ rs <,., n · n e •••• 

9. Violation A. Moallh I I 

10 Gravity. 

Satety"' 
OOor/ 

0 . Suction 
of Act 

C Pan/Sect10n ot 
l iOe 30 CFH 75 .173 I (n) 

0 tc t.l-.c 

A. ln.ury or Illness (h3s) (Is) . No Ukol!hood Unikel)' '."1 Reuonobly L kely Htghly Likely Occuned 

8. "*KY Of 1.,ass cc>Jl(i tea-
sonabty be eJipected to be. No Los: Workd.iy:i Losl Workdays Or Rellolr icted Duty !¥' Perrnanentty D1sabfing Fatol I 

C. Significant and Sub! ~a nti.ill Yes . No '"' 
0 Number of PC<!l.ona Affocioo 001 

11. Negligence (ch«".k one) A None I ' Blow .~ C. Moder:1to W. D. High C. Rccklass Okr~Ard I I 

12 ryp•olAdKJn )04(3) 13 Type of Issuance (ched< one) Citation i..· Order Safoguard Writlen Notice I 

14. 1nlul J\dloo 
A C.ato()fl t B Order c Safeguard 

15 Area or Equ.,,nenl 

16. Te!m!nat-on Oue 

5eG:ton IU·· I 

Mo Oa Yr 
A. Oa:e 0'112712013 

D. Wrillen Notice I 

a. rirnc (24 Mr. Clocl<) 

E Cdaton/ 
Order Numbe· 

091 5 

r . DalOO l.10 0. Yr 

H . Actionto rermillate TnP. helt '..JdS r:12mo ved f r om serv i ce oy t. hc operat.or ar.d ro :. ~r 

rcpcilccd. 

H> Termioote A Date MoOa Yr 

0212712013 
Sccfion JV-Au:Qn\Med SyMem Data 

B Ttmo (24 Hr. Ck>d< 

19. Type of lns;>ection 20 E•cnt Number 
(act•ity code.I t.'.O I 

22. Stgn~turc 

0900 

21 Pumary or Min 

23. AA. Number -MSUA Furrt1 7000-3, Aflt 08 (rcw1cd) 111 ooourdanceW :hecmvtsiM.s ot f'.e Sm.II Ou1.noat l~OIMy Ll\tofoomcnt r e.'loo" Ad:d 1906, lll SJrullB.1.-ncH Adm..."'liWat:on he' 
Mldsheda Nat;ona.1 Sm Busird'l1.~Md Agr.' "uMUegula!Or'y Qmbud1't'nananc:I 10 Rcgionlll F8'!nou Boards !O ll!Cc!ve comm la f1on sme'.1 bmUnesutAal>Olti led@ral •Ol'l!'iCY 
enf:)T)M"(lllt atOOns The 0'"'.blldS.trM anruafy cval.i.atos ef'lforccment acti'tli:its Std nns aadl ~ltn0/11o ·~siv-tl'IM'i JO s.rr.ii11 bl.a:Oa' 11 you vMJl ta COMtTon4 on l"'.u 
f..!f1taccT1011I actions d MSI IA. :.w rnay :atl 1-8E9-REG-FAJR {1 a.as 73' l:i'n. O! wrte tne Omooct5mt" at Small UUSIOOSt Mnifliinboo. omco d tho Nrll!Cf'llll ~ 40U 3ro 
m.1cat. SW MC 2120 ....... at-,_ng1C"\. DC 20..(\0. P'OM nole, howew:r, th{ll'f04¥ tigtlll) I IC 0 COftltl'Ofll Ml. ... 110 OmtlJCl::ilna"l • lnDddlk.'f'tlOl//Cf'JUl'lef 1lg'U ~ m1tyNw. ifd rirg 
l"P .-gtn tn 00'11f!'Jt r:Ut()n5 ,.,..,; pro~ ~.:les af'd obtalt1 a ~"Y bo.'tto !he Fede.-.! Ulno Sak-ty a.- d I tua.'1h ReWiw Cocnmsslcn. 
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Part 100 Citation Example #2 

... --------------------------------------------•1111 
Assessment 

Proposed Part Criteria Current Part 100 
Categories 100 

Likelihood Unlikely Occurred 
Severity Lost Workdays Lost Workdays 

Persons Affected 001 Yes 

Negligence Moderate Negligent 

Assessment Criteria Points & Current Proposed 
Civil Penalty Part 100 Part 100 

Mine Size Points 15 4 

Controller Size Points 10 4 
History Points 10 10 
Repeated Violation Points 0 0 
Negligence Points 20 15 

Gravity Likelihood Points 10 25 
Gravity Injury Points 5 5 
Gravity Persons Points 1 1 
Total Points 71 64 

Point Penalty $270 $25,000 
Good Faith Penalty $243 $22,500 
Additional Good Faith Penalty $17,500 
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._.. _________________ ... , 

Part 100 

Example Citation 

#3 



Part 100 History of Previous Violations #3 

~-------------------------------------1111 
Proposed Rule 

The proposal would revise 100.3(c), history of previous violations, to increase the penalty points 
for this criterion as a percentage of total points. 

79 Fed. Reg . at 44498 (emphasis added) 

Comments 

The proposed rule still does not address the real issue with repeat points. Violations of 75.400, 
75.370(a)(1 ), and 75.220(a)(1) cover drastically different functions within the violation category. For 
example, violations of 75.370(a)(1) can range from a water spray at a belt transfer point to the method 
roof bolter operators use to test for methane on extended cuts. Neither of which involve similar benefits. 
75.400 violations involve an even wider scope and involves different control measures for compliance. 
These standards should be divided into separate categories or functions. 

Citation Example - Condition or Practice (as written) 

Accumulations of combustible materials are present on the company #512 diesel scoop. Accumulations 
are in the form of oil pooled to approximately).-:;; inch in depth underneath the engine. The company #512 
diesel scoop was in service on the Main South travel road. 

Standard 75.400 was cited 119 times in two years at mine l!!!N!!l!fli! (119 to the operator, 0 to a contractor). 

Let's review the actual citation to see the impact of this newly defined criterion. 
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Part 100 Citation Example #3 Peabo 
---·1111 ENERGY .. -----------------------------------------------•1111 ~ M:ne C1ta!1011/0rder U.S. Depar1menl or Labor 

Mine Safety and Health Adm1n1stra tion 

• Oatt- Mo 03 y, ='. T If""~ £24 Hr Clock) 
Order Nun*'<tt 

~To 

7 M ne 10 
(Coouadcr) 

8.a W1'"en Noltee l lOlg) I 
i\..:ct:~r.1..: l,1t. 'Q r: ~~ o f l · n m.b.;.~~ i b lt"' m ... 1t0-~. :; 1 :-; .. ._, r e p1e~:C:Ll (.H LL _• 1.~<n: t~dr1y ~ ~il? d·, ... ~l ·I 

;c-r-· •or . At.:··u riu: dt 1•_) !1 ~ d ! f i r. l. h c l o rr.1 n t c ll pn ,J,.:.•d t r> .=t pp ~ «,, .,, ·-n .. d.r:ly l/•1 !. :v-:1 
ln ,rJ f=-~pt h ! Odt."'!•· 1 ·-~ .. 1 tl--i :_ ~1r.; •! r: q iL P . '.'h\.; C.:0Mp2.:1y q') ) / J 1 .P!:H"' } .;C("1C"'J ::'.> WrtA i t $(:rV ' (:p 

n : LLc M.:J: 11 ~\,1: r h - 1 :, 'if" I ~ -' :..H.! . 

:; ~ ~ ~~ rri - ~ -4 08 ~ ~s ~ il et1 11 4 
i v: 11t o : , :) tf1 n :;(>:-1 4 r •'"'~· L :..1r ! . 

9 VIObtiOn A t-loal!h 

·o Grov.ty 

Safely " 
Other 

B Scchon 
QI Act 

A '"JiY or lllo65 (has) {1s) No L iJl:elthood 

e l "'4UfYOl" .. ri-&n~1u<1 
SOl"abty t>e e.-l)«:ted 10 be 

C Signlf:C.VI -'nd Subttlart al 

No Lost Wo:\days 

Yes fl" No .; 

A None B Low t 

C Po Se<!ion ol 
Ue30CFR 

Lost W0tkdays 0t" Rf'Sl'Klft<f Duly ..,, 

C Moacrate ~v D High 

75..lOO 

Occurred 

l >ermanertty Ols::ib~ng Fa•..a1 

0 N:.rriber o' Pc~o,,, Affected ()01 

12 TypcolAct'°" 10-l(n\ 13 Typeoftssuance(choc:kone) CJ.lton ..,, Ordor Safeguard Wrdhffi Nobce j 

t4 lmtsalAdlon 
/I. C aHon I 6 Ofdcr i C Safeguard j 0 Written Notico I 

1S Are~ Of (qUtPfn"f' l 

t 8 1 e'Tt'ltnate A Dalo 

~'\o Oil Yr 
A Dale UJ/25120 lJ 

MoOo Yr 
01, _5;201:1 8 T >m0 (2• Hr Clock 

Seaoi-o N~.tt'd S)"I~ Ota:" 

19 lype ol lnspecllOn 20 Ev001 Number 
(ad,.,~y COdeJ 1•0 1 

Z1 Signatvre 

r O.a!Od Mo 0. Yr 

IJOJ 

23 AR Numllcr -\lt.hA r~ 10CYJ '\, ~ ~ (IO't'Hd} In ateOl'"~'Mthhgrl)YtS.i(lOSOfN ~-'lll 8..i11f'18SSRC';)\A1\0f'Y I '\f0toemontJ .. nns A.et ot 19'915 ~he Smal! ~UAdt'l'Wli!.tratonMs 
it$t.ibtlshod a N.tta\al 5mel bin4tu and~ Reg\.fa\')ty On'lbuJsm3n lll"ICI 1iJ r~ f o:tncu iloltd.s 1IO teoct.i'e COtnmerlt tom tn>-Afl bu!w~ ~ ~ "9C""CI' 
entn:e...-41n: a..":lOnS ·rhe ~,. ~ ev...,.les t'fltJrtcMcnl. klv.de• and r.res e.xti IJ91!!f'C'(1rHpiont.ivenef.s10 SfY\AJ bl..'SIN"At It y.'>tJ W\$h to (.()r'!mt.'r'4 on l"'lt! 
~ !~OIMSltA,."°"'t'l'\l'ft.ll ' ·Ae·REG ::AJR (l 888 7~ -l2C7). 0t'M10:11I0~8'~ ~' /44r1 .n:s.l1t1 00r1 Ol'loe Ol 1'C:N.11lonAIOn'~•-.an '4~ J."d 
Shd' S\'I MC 2110 \"I~ OC 2<M~ 6 P'°"''°'ncAe ~. !n.'\ 'f'Ot)I' rlgf\t to fhJa ct.'fn"ll9ft'"'~trM!Omtu:bman t lr'l ldd! OllOiill'l'for-Mt!QtlC"VOU""'"°''°" · lnCU11"'9 
l"'l.i: VC U><cri'J!51 Clllt<'lltl ~ prooogec Pf""'\liet lf'ldn!Y.;"t n 0: t'Ct.r fl"lj bob'e lt'c 1-c.td~• Mine S~ and lit!~11'1 Acvetit ~ 
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Part 100 Citation Example #3 
Wi!!llm _______ Zim ____________________________________ ... , 

Assessment Proposed Part Criteria Current Part 100 
Categories 100 

Likelihood Reasona bly Likely Reasonably Likely 
Severity Lost Workdays Lost Workdays 

Persons Affected 001 Yes 
Negl igence Moderate Negligent 

Repeat/Day .33 .33 

Assessment Criteria Points & Current Proposed 
Civil Penalty Part 100 Part 100 

Mine Size Points 15 4 
Controller Size Points 10 4 
History Points 10 10 
Repeated Violation Points 17 9 
Negligence Points 20 15 
Gravity Likel ihood Points 30 14 
Gravity Injury Points 5 5 
Gravity Persons Points 1 1 
Total Points 108 62 
Point Penalty $5,211 $15,000 
Good Faith Penalty $4,690 $13,500 
Additional Good Faith Penalty $10,500 
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~-llllENERGV ._ ____________________ ... , 

Part 100 

Example Citation 
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Part 100 
Negligence 

Criteria Category 
._ _____________________________________ ... , 

Proposed Rule 

The proposal would reduce the five existing categories of negligence to three: (1) Not Negligent; 
(2) Negligent; or (3) Reckless Disregard. It would also re-define "Negligent" to eliminate mitigating 
circumstances. 

"MSHA believes that reducing the number of negligence categories would improve objectivity and 
consistency in the evaluation of negligence, resulting in fewer areas of disagreement, .... " 

79 Fed . Reg . at 44502 

Comments 

While MSHA believes this will improve objectivity, it is our view that is will only increase the 
subjectivity of the evaluation of the citation. 

With increased subjectivity of the evaluation, this will lead to an increase in penalties and 
litigation, especially when the evaluation jumps to the next available selection because the 
previous selection is no longer available. Both are items which are contrary to the proposed 
rule's stated intentions. 

Also, by eliminating the "High Negligence" category, it remains unknown to how 104 d citations 
will be issued going forward, since FMSHRC decisions have established that aggravated conduct 
must be present. Would aggravated conduct be met by "Negligent" or would it require "Reckless 
Disreguard"? 
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Part 100 
Negligence 

Criteria Category 

-------liml!!Blli!rilmlillllli5&11illl!llllilSll'!Eiliiilillllll!iillilBl!llli'Dili!li!imllllllillB!lll------------------llll 
• Float dust black in color or is it? 
• As with any scale of 

measurements or categories, 
more divisions leads to greater 
accuracy. 

• Not only does the current 
standard provide more options to 
clarify negligence, aggravated 
conduct must be present for the 
issuance of D citations and 
orders 

• The proposed standard greatly 
reduces the number of categories 
of negligence and makes it more 
difficult to truly portray the 
negligence of a potential 
violation. Thus adding to the 
confusion as to whether a 
violation has surpassed the 
aggravated conduct threshold. 
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Part 100 Citation Example #4 
._ _______ .. ______________________________________ .... 

Mine Citation/Order U.S. Deoartment of Lnbor 
Mtne. Safety ond Hoolih Adnilnlstratlor. 

1. 0wte M<> Ua Yr 3 Cilaticn: 

11/27/2(112 1000 Onltt NlMnber 

4. ScMld To 

6. t.'lr.e 

8. Condlilcn or Praci:co _ Ba. W1~teo t!<Aice (103g) L.; 
~ ·loat coal du,;L ..i:id hy<lnwl ic cl.ii wa,; i'll l o'.,ed to accumul?.te ;,roun<i the tr <1m 
motor a i:ea o n the bal.t<>ry 1·am c;u co . •1 :J?O be i nq u.;0rl on the 0 0 1 section T h e 
acc:ur.iulation;, 1.anqo<l irom 1/~ to l /2 i n c ~1 . rieep. No l:Pa l 3ourc" present: . 

~; l .i:i 11dt:tn l 'J!i . 4 00 ·."as c ited 1 1·1 L .!. rn~ s .1)) two yoflr.i ; i t lll inc: ••••t 
oµerator , 0 ton ~onlrR c: t . r>r). 

( 117 t· o t.l:e 

----~----~-----------~-----------SH CorkmJl!.~C:tFCU1 (MSHA~a:m 70CD·lB) 
0. Vlc'&li'"1 A. llt1lth I I 

10. G1aVly: 

~•fotylv 
Othtrl • 

B.&cikm 
• f A:I 

A. ~ljoly O< llk10H lh9' ) ('1). No lt'oth.00 , J 

C. PtirtJSectlon of 
mo JOCFR 

11tasonabiy Lll<ely i I 

75.400 

n. io;uryorlocHcou·~roa N t " ' J "' l lV k·' 0 n I ldD l" Perma~·i.uo;,.i>i~ I F•l•i I -~··~·~•h~ly~h~·~·~~r~~~·~·"~'~•~h~• · ___ ._. _•_•_1 _1._~_•_••_r_•_~_i _ __ ._,_,_"'_"~-G 1 u __ ,_.,_•_•_•_Y:.._•_~---·~~·-· __ -....:...·· ------~ 
c. s:yniflcmll tmd Subalarli.&I. Yes I No ~ u Num~or ol Pot50fl8 Atfteted. 00 1 

A. None ;-1 B. lov1 I C. Mcderal• n 
12 T~>O of Acilon 104(3) 13. Typo ct fl'isuoince (check cno) cttal'on IYJ Ord•r r j Sofeguard I 1 W1 ll"1 N«lc• LI 

1'4 . rnl!alAclb n F. CitnlJo;r( 
A. Cll•tlcn r B. Ordor I .. ' c . SRfegue•d n 0 . Wr~len No·lco ; I Order !Jumbo· 

1 b. l\1ea 0< t:quip.m onl 

TO. T ern~lnatlc11 Duo 
A 08te 

Seel oo 111-·Tezm'n•Uon ArJliG:\ 

Mo 0111 y, 
11/27/20 12 

O Time (2~ Hr. Clotk) 1105 

17 . Acticn~0Tcrn11na1e 1fhc ac.:c;umulr.tionR we e rcmov1~ d from thc- rtlm ctlr . 

18. Tcnnlnolcd A. 08111 

19 T)flfl ol lnsp.ec:ro.i 

~~o 011 Yr 

11/27120 12 
H. Tlmo (2~ Hr. Clock) 

iO. Event tlombtr' 
KOi 

I 105 

'1 . Ptim&rYCf MI 

F O•t'"' Mo Oa Yr 

2~. AR Nurnbet -MSHA Form /()00·3. Al!-1 00 (r6Vltif11) lo aceo·~ance wt:h 11'1<1 proY.slMS: d U10 Smart Ut11ntu Re111: litfOf'J Eofo;co.url f 11kr.ou "1:1 cl !HO, th'i Sn11~ Outklflis Aalmlnr111allon 
hill Ul$bi.1ne<!' a Nal/on11 I Stnl ll Uus•neu an~ A'='tlcolluto RugulAtOly 0f'lltt<9Ht~n M<f fO R1!ij'l1t lll ,.-eltn1ss Co1.1da to r•cclw C«111r.eills llom !lnJH tl.11i.i.ut1 OtOJI ftdtlAI 
agt."IC) 1 1lo1~M1ant ac(lons. Ttte Ontbu:Wna!i or-111J:ib 1.evillu11~c! en1Qf'OCf!Wnt ~<.1M1 1011nd ralu e.c'1 av1ne'(1 rnpQ111~enou lo u 1a.I tu1·11cn ltyot;i wtsn IO coin::nenl on 01• 
~r~u'1u:nl acllont d MSHA , ycv rr.ar ctl l-.'88 ·nt~ o J-Aflt t I &80 7.'.14 l'H), ot wti:l'.l lho On~budsr11nn •I Sr.16# ll uslntu l\dYJrl!l(~~o1 , Ol!k.e cl the rlnl!CMI 01nbt:dsman. "4<lJ 
3:d St-ol SW MC :1120, Wathtiglon, OC 2j;4Ht. 1•1cnic111'11c hcwe;·cr, lllll )" ffgM lo r,'e a t o•1r14rrl"" lh l~G OmllJ>l.wna!l IS tn 1dGlltoo~o 3~rott:err.Q h'.t)":>O ma1h1vt, 
l"C\ld1Ai1 tho rig~ !n eoriofl cilartons alldOrOF-o•t<I ccna«Jt1 Jll.r.d otu1·A ;:iltt.1f~ t~n Ille 1- ederal lJ. re S•te:r-.KI >'eit!I, Rov'.ow Cou•n.._-c.M 
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Part 100 
High/Med/Low 

Scenario 
._ ____________________________________________ .... , 

Assessment Current Part Proposed Part Proposed Part 100 Criteria 100 Scenario -
Categories 100 Low 

Scenario - High 

Likelihood Unlikely Unlikely Unlikely 

Severity Lost Work Days Lost Work Days Lost Work Days 

Persons Affected 001 Yes Yes 

Negligence High Negligent Reckless Disregard 

Assessment Criteria Proposed Proposed 

Points & Current Part 100 Part 100 

Civil Penalty Part 100 Scenario - Scenario -
Low High 

Mine Size Points 15 4 4 

Controller Size Points 10 4 4 

History Points 10 10 10 
Repeated Violation Points 17 9 9 
Negligence Points 35 15 30 
Gravity Likelihood Points 10 0 0 
Gravity Injury Points 5 5 5 
Gravity Persons Points 1 1 1 

Total Points 103 48 63 
Point Penalty $3493 $1,400 $20,000 
Good Faith Penalty $3144 $1,260 $18,000 
Additional Good Faith 

$980 $14,000 Penalty 
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._ ________________ .... 

Part 100 

Example Citation 

#5 



' 

I 

Part 100 Criteria Category 
Gravity: Severity .._ ____________________________________ ... , 

Proposed Rule 

The proposal would reduce the four existing categories of severity of injury or illness to three: (1) 
No Lost Workdays; (2) Lost Workdays or Restricted Duty; or (3) Fatal. It would eliminate the 
existing "Permanently Disabling" category, which is often difficult to anticipate. 

"Consistent with proposed changes for other criteria, MSHA believes that reducing the number of 
categories would simplify the Severity factor, resulting in improved objectivity and consistency in 
the enforcement process." 

79 Fed . Reg . at 44503 
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Part 100 Criteria Category 
Gravity: Severity ... _____________________________________ ... , 

Comments 

While MSHA believes this will improve objectivity, it is our view that is will only increase the 
subjectivity of the evaluation of the citation. 

With increased subjectivity of the evaluation, this will lead to an increase in penalties and 
litigation, especially when the evaluation jumps to the next available selection because the 
previous selection is no longer available. Both are items which are contrary to the proposed 
rule's stated intentions. 
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Part 100 
High/Med/Low 

Scenario 

... --------------------------------------------------1111 Mine Citation/Order U.S. Department of L abor 
Mine Safety and Health Administration 

SGetio-'t I Vlot:>'lo.' Oo!.3 

1. 1-,..1e "-~o t>a Yr 13 CbtioM 12 T10-o (2" lk C!oclcl 
Ord'e< Number ORl'.26/20 1,t 0920 

4. Sep;ed ro S. OperAtor 

6 . Mir.o 7. Mne lO 
(C onttaclor) 

8. Cond tiOfl er Pract.ce 81 Writtttn NOlice C103g) I 

Tile C:O a~.arm sy s l. em i!i 
l'lhc n CO <)as oC a known 
U 1 hP. l t t n i 1 , t hP. 11n i ~. 

11n1t . 

nol be i ng muinlai netl i n prope r operating condit i on. 
mixnir0. wa s applied ·o t h•~ f 1 r s L sensor ou luy Uie Unll 
a l arm f n i l P.d r n npR r nte and s i gnal the mi ncru on Lhc 

9. V•olatlan A. llealth : ! 

10. G~Ai.ity 

Solely,_, 
Ott-er! 1 

B. Section 
of Ad 

A lojury or ll'ncss (ha>) (is): No LtkolhOOd I I Unlil<oty :~ 

C Pa it/Section of 
Tltlo JO CFR 

Roasonallty Lil<o!y I ! 

B. !1!~~1°' ~n:~r::~~dt~e~· No Los! Wofi<da)S I Lost Wo tltdays Or Reslrfc:tod Dt.ty I 

C. ~i!Jl ficant .ind Substantial; Yes 1 No ,V"i 

11 N4tlJ'itj6noe {check one) A Nono i'J B. Low I . C. Moderate \I'; D. High 

75. 11 03-5(aX I ) 

lll()hly t. t<e!y I I Occi.11ed I , 

Pe1manenlly O:.sablmg .~1 Fel al I 

D Number or Porsons Affected: 0 10 

E. Reckless Ol5regard j ' 

12. Type c l Action I 04(a) 

1<4, ln"tial Action 

13. Typo of ls:Juanco (chock one) Citotion ,\Ii __ o_rd_•_r _ __ s_•.,.'•_su_•_rd_I _' _v_1_ri1_1cn_N_o_uce __ 

A cnotlon I I B Order 
15. Are3 01 Equipmonl 

IS. Torm·nstlon Ot.tt 
A De.le 

C. Safeguard [ D. Wrillon Notice I 

Mo O:i Yr 

08/26/201 4 
B Time (24 Hr. Clock) 

E. CH>llonl 
0 1cfer N1..mbef 

0940 

F. Oa!od Mo Oil Yr 

1 7 . ActionloTomi!n:i~o l'hn wi r1 ng wu:> cepaired on thP. warning ~iqna l and i L Of.>'~r..l. L cs 

prope r l y whe n Lcsl c d. 

18 lermlmite A. Dato P.'oOm Yr 

08/261201 1 
Socllet'1 IV-All40mitlod Syale !n Da'.D 

B. Tin:e (24 Hr. Clocl< 

t9. lype of tnspecHon 20. Event Number 
(•ctlvily code) l'.O I 

22. AR Name 

0930 

2 1. Ptlmary 01 Mil 

23. AR Number -li.tSJ lA Fota1 7000-3, Apt 08 (,.viHd} h accx:·d~ic. "'th tt .. j)fovttiofu d ~ $tJ,):.1 OUMlOU RcglAakMy f !\fo"Clmool I 1t'f1.ot.I Act OI 1 S9&, l1\o Sma1 Ous.m" Ad -ninbltal~ has 
elllab-'lsl-«I a Nd Ofl;JI &mu fluilnriu ttio AgtkUl:V:-• Rcgut-4b} 0.'ltla.od&rrao and to Rcglon<1l F•knoa.s Oootdt to teccive Wt·tmeol• ff om tm1 businiu&et about fedetlll JgetY.:y 
Gll!OtctmOOI K.i;Ofls. Tho Om?>udMrJl'I amudy evalla:es cm'oroe:rnml activil ea 111MS ti let each egencv's respoo.1Nu ltu to 1m&1 bt/Ulcss. It You Y.Uh » COtY'ITIOnl on Lhc 
•nbfcl)ft\eftf ~dlons of MSHA, YQll m'lyc:flll 1-UR Rl· O FAIU (1 86.B 73.4 3?d/), Of Ymte L;o Otrbud.stn.ll' "' t Srra• Avs~ss l\.cJn 'nls!J~. Olf co oflha NotGonill Onlbud1·nan, "00 3rd 
Sll'eftt, SW MC? l70, Washfl.»(on, DC ~16 P1c,ncnoto. ~~..,er. tht! )'OUlrlfh.l tottle aWfl'ft'<Wv."'lhtnoOtnbu<h!fWn lsinadJ l!OO loanyO'Jier JCgh~• you m1'( llit.ote, inchMr9 
tie , lgl'l 10ccritcs1e;.1Juoos 1M ~·epo$eO pcnaite-' andotta a tiea.rtno OOIOfc th• Froc1o.1 Mino sa•uty ond tlralUl R9'o-:t¥w Como1 "kxl. 
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Part 100 
High/Med/Low 

Scenario 

Assessment Proposed Part Proposed Part 100 
Criteria Current Part 100 100 Scenario -

Categories Low 
Scenario - High 

Li kelihood Reasonably Like ly Reasonably Likely Reasonably Likely 

Severity 
Permanently 

Lost Work Days Fatal 
Disabl inq 

Person s Affected 001 Yes Yes 

Negligence Moderate Negligent Negligent 

Assessment Criteria Proposed Proposed 

Points & 
Current Part 100 Part 100 

Civil Penalty Part 100 Scenario - Scenario 
Low - High 

Mine Size Points 15 4 4 
Controller Size Points 10 4 4 
History Points 10 10 10 
Repeated Violation Points 8 4 4 
Negligence Points 20 15 15 
Gravi ty Likelihood Points 30 0 14 
Gravity Injury Points 10 5 10 
Gravity Persons Points 1 1 1 
Total Points 104 43 62 

Point Penalty $8,421 $6,000 $15,000 
Good Faith Penalty $7,579 $5,400 $13,500 
Additional Good Faith $4,200 $10,500 Penalty 
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Summary ... _______________________________________ .... 
Peabody objects to the Proposed Rule on Criteria and Procedures for Assessment of Civil Penalties 
for the following reasons which will result in actions contrary to the stated objectives of the proposed 
rule: 

• The proposed Negligence criteria raise several general concerns. First, the rule would eliminate the 
consideration of mitigating factors. Second, the "Not Negligent" definition is too restrictive relative to the 
definition of "Negligent". If mitigating factors are not to be considered, the sole consideration in a negligence 
determination is whether the operator knew or should have known of the violative condition. Third, the 
elimination of "High Negligence" raises significant questions as to the impact on unwarrantable failure. The 
elimination of "High Negligence" under the proposed rule would result in either: (1) unwarrantable failures 
accompanied by findings of "Negligent" or (2) an increase in the number of Reckless Disregard findings to 
support unwarrantable failures. 

• A concern involving negligence is the potential increase in 11 O© investigations. With the uncertainty of whether 
a "Negligent" designation could support an unwarrantable failure, there is a possibility that citations designated 
as "Negligent" will be investigated for potential 11 O© assessments. 

• The rule will not result in earlier resolution of enforcement issues due to fewer areas of dispute. On the 
contrary, the rule has the potential to increase the number of disputed violations due to the latitude allowed to 
the inspector to select the severity levels in the areas of gravity and negligence from a reduced number of 
options. 

• The proposed definition of "Occurred" is most objectionable. The proposed definition of "Occurred" would 
change the criteria from whether an injury occurred to whether an event occurred. This will result in an 
increase in "Occurred" designations and increased penalties and disputes. The proposed definition of 
"Occurred" would also increase subjectivity. Current practice for designating a violation as "Occurred" is based 
on the objective fact or whether or not an injury occurred. The proposed definition would be based on the 
interpretation of the inspector as to what an event is, as well as, whether or not the event is one that "could 
have resulted in an injury or illness." 

• The proposed rule increases the impact in areas of violation history and repeat violations. This is significant in 
the broad categories of 75.370(a)(1 ), 75.400, and 75.220(a)(1) violations as indicated on the following slide. 
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Summary Pea.M!dJI 
1111 

75.370 (a)(1) 75.400 75.220 (a)(1) 
• A spray at transfer points • Hydraulic oil on diesel • Roof bolt installed 
• Number of water sprays on equipment torques 

the continuous miner 
Trash at a stopping • Roof bolt spacing • 

• Quantity of air in the last • Pillar dimensions 
open • Coal accumulation at a 

• Perimeter mining process belt tail piece • Perimeter mining process 

• Measuring points for worked • Coal spillage on a • Maximum distance an 
out areas producing unit ATRS can be set beyond 

• Types of respirators the last row of roof bolts 
• Float dust on electrical 

• Designated area locations • Roof sounding device equipment 
• Types of water filters must be supplied 

• Diesel spill at a lube car 
• Supplemental roof 

• Accumulations in cabs of supports 
equipment • Transfer tubes to insert 

resin into the drill hole 

• Angle roof bolt 
installation procedures 
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Summary 

Peabody objects to the Proposed Rule on Criteria and Procedures for Assessment of Civil 
Penalties for the following reasons which will result in actions contrary to the stated objectives 
of the proposed rule: 

• The proposed rule is problematic in the field. When determining "Likelihood" MSHA inspectors and 
company escorts will have to speculate on what the event is. Is it the event at hand such as a bad roller or 
a potential event such as a belt fire. The definition of an event is non-existent. 

• The proposed rule has the real probability to bring back the backlog of contested cases. The new backlog 
could go on for years while new and unresolved issues are settled. 

• The proposed rule that pertains to the assessment of civil penalties exceeds the Secretary's authority and 
infringes on the Commission's authority. The Mine Act deliberately divides authority and for proposing and 
assessing penalties between the Secretary and the Commission. 

• Peabody emphasizes safe work practices; open dialogue; establishing, following and improving safety 
standards; employee involvement in safety processes and recording; and the reporting and investigation of 
accidents, incidents and losses to avoid recurrence. 

• Based on the National Mining Association Core Safety model, Peabody operations have incorporated risk 
management systems leading to stronger safety awareness and risk assessment. 

• Safety is a way of life at Peabody, and our safety vision of zero incidents guides every action. Every 
employee commits to this vision and is accountable for safe behavior and practices at work and away. The 
company's ultimate objective is to operate without an incident of any kind. 
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